30/12/09
Charlie Turner
CEO
Care Co-operatives Ltd
Unit 5H
Westergate Business Centre
Westergate Rd
Moulsecoomb
Brighton
East Sussex
BN2 4QN
 Dear Clair
Further to our meeting of the 18/12/09, I am formally writing to you to give you one month’s notice of termination of the E Learning contact that you have with Care Co-ops. The reason for this is that we have been informed by Brighton and Hove City College that there has been an irreconcilable break down in the professional working relationship that your organization Engage Employment Solutions has with the City College. I have been informed by City College that an adverse new paper articulate appeared in the Evening Argus.  This article is being viewed seriously by City College as it was damaging to them as an institution due to it being inaccurate and misrepresenting the facts. I do appreciate that you communicated to me in an email that you did not consider it to be your fault as the news paper reported made a mistake in their reporting of the situation.
Your e mail to me of the 26/11/09.

“I have now read the article properly and see what has got everyone hot under the collar, I have spoken to Sam at The Argus as I did not say the TA would replace the TF initiative and he said City College could take it up with him. So I have emailed them confirming it was not my fault, contrary to their belief, and to take it up with Sam direct.”

It is my view that you do have responsibility for your actions in this matter as you instigated the article in the first instance. Being a professional that regularly works with the press as part of your role in the consultancy service that you offer Care Co-ops I am surprised and concerned at the action that you took.  My concerns are that in the first instance you briefed the press in an adverse way about a client that you were providing a service for and you subsequent refusal to own any responsibility for your actions.
Brighton & Hove City College are very clear that they do not have trust or confidence in you working with them as a result of your joint professional relationship breaking down. Due to the key role that City College play in the delivery of the E Learning programmes it is my view that the situation is now untenable for your services to be involved in the delivery of this project. 
I would like to thank you for your input in to this project to date, and as stated in our most recent telephone conversation I am will to discuss this situation further with you.

Yours sincerely

Charlie Turner

CEO

Care Co-operatives Ltd

